#### **The Four Way Test**

Is it the TRUTH?

Is it FAIR to all concerned?

Will it build GOODWILL and BETTER FRIENDSHIPS?

Will it be BENEFICIAL to all concerned?

#### **Club Leaders**



Robert D. Hulshouser President



Brad Marx President-Elect



Robert D Frizell iPast President

Gregory E. Bruce Secretary



Jay Larsen Treasurer



Jim W. Paxton Bulletin Editor, Club Director



David Joseph Jochman Club Director



Michael Soden Club Director, Club Executive Secretary



Darcy A. Dougherty Club Director



Larry E. Skaggs Club Director



Debbie Mitsch Membership Chair,Vice President



Christine L. Smith Club Director, Youth Service Chair



# **Green Valley Rotary Newsletter**

A 100% Paul Harris Club

GreenValleyRotary.org/ Volume 23

## Rotary Club Green Valley Program For September 29, 2016

Speaker: President Bob Hulshouser, Board Members, Project Chairs

Program: Club Assembly - A discussion of the planned and

pending Club projects

Student of the Month: Silverado High School

#### **Scribes**

09-29-16: Brad Marx

10-06-16: Robin Mundell

10-13-16: Heidi Woodruff

### Rotary Recap: September 22, 2016 By: Debbie Mitsch & Jim Paxton

President Bob Hulshouser rang the bell to start the Rotary Club of Green Valley (RCGV) meeting at 7:00 a.m. and once everyone had made their way through the buffet line, the Club was led in the Pledge of Allegiance by George Baggott. This was followed by an inspirational quote chosen by President Bob and introduction of guests by Debbie Mitsch. Club announcements are as follows:

- Delinda Crampton announced that our Youth Exchange student Jasmine continues to do well in her new academic environment. Her grades are good, even after a bit of challenge with US History.
- Immediate Past President Duane Frizell, who is chairing the Bike Rodeo, announced that members should mark their calendars for March 17, 2017.
- Susan Johnson advised the Club that the first meeting of the 2016-2017 Wine Club will be October 6, 2017.
- Volunteers can now register on DACdb for the Opportunity Village holiday spectacular. See Jim Frey with questions.
- Mark Roy and Gerry Holinski are leading the effort to bring a Rotaract Club to Nevada State University. "Scorpion Night", a meet and greet Open House is scheduled for September 30

#### **Birthdays**



Stephen T. Tucker September 30



David L Chase October 09



Christine L. Smith October 12

Wedding Anniversaries

Darcy A. Dougherty

Oct 01



Jim W. Paxton
Oct 12



Delinda Crampton
Oct 13

#### **Events** September 2016

09/29 - Student of the Month (Silverado HS)

October 2016
10/07 - Rotary Roundup
10/13 - NID Rotary Mission to India
10/20 - Jim Frey presents: UNLV
Pol Science; Dr. Damore
10/27 - Dave Jockman presents:
Infertility; Breaking News!
Rotary Club Green Valley meets
7:00 a.m. Thursdays, Wildhorse Golf

2016, from 6:30 to 10:30. Rotary will have a table and volunteers are needed to promote Rotary to the attendees.

- Bob Hulshouser announced that the Interact Clubs at Green Valley HS and Silverado HS are once again meeting, and Bob Dworkin stepped in to meet with members as Rotary Club liaison.
- The Rotary All Star Soccer Game is tentatively scheduled for the first week in December. Mike Peterson will keep us updated.

Once announcements were concluded, Club Foundation Chair Susan Johnson came forward to recognize Jim Frey who received his Paul Harris Fellow + 4. Thank you for your support of the Rotary Foundation, Jim!



Next, Mike Peterson was called upon to introduce the Student of the Month from Green Valley High School, Claire Parker. Claire is ranked nineteenth in her senior class with a 4.7 weighted GPA. She has received all A's and B's in Advanced Placement and Honors courses throughout her high school career. In addition to excelling in her academic courses, she is also Student Body President. Outside of school, she is involved with church

youth activities and community service projects such as feeding the homeless, and food and clothing drives. Claire would like to attend BYU next fall and pursue a degree in nursing. Club members and guests all stood to congratulate Claire in recognition of her many accomplishments.

Mike Peterson chose the obscure holiday "Famous Women in Business" to entertain the audience with trivia followed by collection of happy bucks and "dammit" dollars. Highlights included Ted Durant's planned fishing trip to Costa Rica, Mark Roy's upcoming trip to Zion National Park, and Jon Hoolihan's trip to Italy. Arrivederci gentlemen! Several members complimented Dan Stock and the successful Easter Seals chocolate fundraiser at The District; and for Easter Seals being named the number one charity in the Valley! Dan announced he is grateful that he does not need to promote the event until next year. Dave Jochman, back from gorging on seafood in Delaware, and visiting several historic Civil War battlefields, reminded members about the club's outing to the Rebels football game with pre game tail gate party. Mike Peterson announced that he is the undefeated as seventh grade football coach at Pinecrest Academy. The team's first game is in the near future.



Jim Frey then introduced the guest speaker, Patrick Lindsey, Tournament Director for the Shriners Hospital Children's Open. The tournament, scheduled for October 31 through November 6, includes an array of special events, including a Pro Am, a Draw Party, and Kick off Your Heels. The Shriners



Open Golf Tournament reaches 5.2 million viewers domestically and 700 million potential viewers worldwide with a total purse of \$6.6

million and the winner taking home \$1.4 million. The proceeds and the publicity enable the Shiners to continue providing the best care for children in the specialty areas of orthopedics, burn care, spinal cord injury, and cleft lip and palate; regardless of a family's ability to pay.

Although the Shriners have 22 hospitals world-wide, currently there is not one located in Las Vegas. uncheon for local female business leaders. Additionally, Patrick explained that there are volunteer and fundraising opportunities for schools and charity organizations. However, with the assistance of 70 local Shriners, 700 children from the Vegas Valley were provided care in 2015 alone.

Dave Jochman's ticket was drawn for the raffle and he drew a face card. The group then recited the Four Way Test, and the closing bell rang at 8:15 a.m. to adjourn the meeting.

#### **Guests**

Patrick Lindsey -speaker Donna Milwood Clare Parker, GVHS Student of the Month Cheryl Parker Bernadette Hawkins - GVHS Administrator

### **Visiting Rotarians**

No Visiting Rotarians

## **Corazon SuperBuild Coming October 15th, Don't Miss This Experience**



"One of the best and most rewarding life experiences we can have as Rotarians."

We're doing it again on October 15th, 2016. Join us for this fulfilling and most satisfying volunteer

work we do as international service club members.

Please register on the Corazon web site for the October build and begin the experience of a lifetime. You will find the complete details of the build on the district website link below.

We seek club and individual donations to the project. Please remit your donations to PDG Roy York through the district office indicating on the memo line: "Superbuild."

Contact: Kirk Alexander

Email: efinanceman@msn.com

URL: <a href="http://district5300.org/service/international-service/super-build/">http://district5300.org/service/international-service/super-build/</a>

URL to view video: <a href="https://youtu.be/kbPVtLLv-DI">https://youtu.be/kbPVtLLv-DI</a>

To volunteer:

http://corazon.civicore.com/index.cfm?fuseaction=Projects.Main (Filter

